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NOTICE EXTENDING DEADLINE TO FILE COMMENTS 
 

(Issued February 2, 2016) 
 
 

  On January 29, 2016, Citizens for Local Power (“CLP”), 

and on February 1, 2016, Consolidated Edison Company of New 

York, Inc., Orange and Rockland Utilities, Inc., Central Hudson 

Gas & Electric Corporation, National Fuel Gas Distribution 

Corporation, The Brooklyn Union Gas Company d/b/a National Grid 

NY, KeySpan Gas East Corporation d/b/a National Grid, and 

Niagara Mohawk Power Corporation d/b/a National Grid, New York 

State Electric & Gas Corporation, and Rochester Gas and Electric 

Corporation (together, the “Joint Utilities”) requested an 

extension of the deadline to submit comments on the Technical 

Conference Regarding Customer and Aggregated Energy Data 

Provision and Related Issues held January 28 and 29, 2016.  

Comments are due February 5, 2016. 

  CLP states that the Technical Conference raised many 

critical questions and provided new information about the type 

and amount of data required for third parties seeking to provide 

services to customers, including municipalities that seek to 

introduce Community Choice Aggregation.  CLP requests an 

extension until February 15, 2016 to file comments due to, among 

other reasons, the fact that the transcript of the Technical 

Conference is not yet available.  CLP is concerned that the 
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period between the availability of the transcripts and the 

deadline is insufficient to fully consider and respond to the 

questions and recommendations raised at the Technical 

Conference.  

  Joint Utilities requests an extension until 

February 19, 2016 on a similar basis to CLP, i.e. the transcript 

of the Technical Conference is not yet available.  Joint 

Utilities states that stakeholders will not have the opportunity 

to review all of the comments and presentations from the 

Technical Conference.  In addition, the questions set forth in 

the Notice and the issues addressed at the Technical Conference 

require thoughtful and careful review.    

  This is to advise that I am granting an extension to 

all parties to February 19, 2016 to file comments on the 

Technical Conference Regarding Customer and Aggregated Energy 

Data Provision and Related Issues.  This extension is granted in 

order to promote the fair, orderly and efficient conduct of this 

proceeding.   

 

 

 

  (SIGNED)    KATHLEEN H. BURGESS 
                        Secretary 

 


